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New York, US, September 22 (Infosplusgabon) -  United Nations Secretary-General
António Guterres has issued a statement of condolence and solidarity after a passenger
ferry capsized on Lake Victoria, in Ukurewe district of Tanzania, on Thursday.

      

  

The UN chief “is saddened by reports that scores of people have died, many others have been
injured and dozens are missing”, his spokesperson, Stephane Dujarric, on Friday.

  

  

“The Secretary-General extends his heartfelt condolences to the families of the victims, the
Government and people of the United Republic of Tanzania and wishes the injured a speedy
recovery,” Mr. Dujarric added.

  

  

According to media reports, rescue efforts have resumed after being halted overnight, as
hundreds are feared to have drowned.

  

  

“The United Nations expresses its solidarity with Tanzania during this difficult time and stands
ready to support as required,” concluded the statement.

  

 1 / 2



Guterres offers condolences, support to Tanzania as ferry tragedy claims scores of lives
Samedi, 22 Septembre 2018 00:00 - Mis à jour Dimanche, 23 Septembre 2018 12:00

  

Reports said on Friday at least 136 people have died when the ferry, MV Nyerere, capsised.
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